
RCW 77.95.080  Regional fisheries enhancement groups—
Incorporation prerequisites.  Each regional fisheries enhancement 
group shall be incorporated pursuant to Title 24 RCW. Any interested 
person or group shall be permitted to join. It is desirable for the 
group to have representation from all categories of fishers and other 
parties that have interest in salmon within the region, as well as the 
general public.  [1990 c 58 s 2. Formerly RCW 75.50.090.]

Findings—1990 c 58: "The legislature finds that: (1) It is in 
the best interest of the state to encourage nonprofit regional 
fisheries enhancement groups authorized in RCW 75.50.070 to 
participate in enhancing the state's salmon population including, but 
not limited to, salmon research, increased natural and artificial 
production, and through habitat improvement; (2) such regional 
fisheries enhancement groups interested in improving salmon habitat 
and rearing salmon shall be eligible for financial assistance; (3) 
such regional fisheries enhancement groups should seek to maximize the 
efforts of volunteer personnel and private donations; (4) this program 
will assist the state in its goal to double the salmon catch by the 
year 2000; (5) this program will benefit both commercial and 
recreational fisheries and improve cooperative efforts to increase 
salmon production through a coordinated approach with similar programs 
in other states and Canada; and (6) the Grays Harbor fisheries 
enhancement task force's exemplary performance in salmon enhancement 
provides a model for establishing regional fisheries enhancement 
groups by rule adopted under RCW 75.50.070, 75.50.080, and 75.50.090 
through 75.50.110." [1990 c 58 s 1.]

Certified on 7/12/2024 RCW 77.95.080 Page 1


		2024-07-14T09:19:46-0700
	Electronic transmittal




